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Industry is well-prepared for 
competition law

To prepare for the full imple-
mentation of the Competition Ordinance within this 

year, the TIC’s Outbound, Ticketing and Training Committees started to 
study the matter a long time ago and have made proposals to the Board 
of Directors one after another. In April this year, the Board decided to is-
sue Directive Nos. 223 and 224, under which package tours booked after 
1 June this year will be subject to neither any specified handling fees if 
the tours are cancelled for reasons beyond control nor any recommended 
package tour service charges (see “Council Bulletin”). The Board also de-
cided in June to revoke Directive Nos. 112, 140 and 219, which concern 
service fees on various ticketing services, with effect from 1 September 
this year. When the above directives take effect or are revoked, mem-
bers may still collect service fees, but they are not allowed to agree 
among themselves on the amounts of such fees and should inform 
their customers of the amounts in writing.

Besides, the TIC has also amended one of the requirements for ap-
plication for the Tour Escort Pass. For the dozen or so years while the 
Outbound Tour Escort Accreditation System has been in place, applicants 
for the Pass have always been required to take the Certificate Course for 
Outbound Tour Escorts and pass the examination, both held by the TIC. 
Although such an arrangement can ensure the quality of training courses 
for tour escorts, the Board has decided, in view of the imminent imple-
mentation of the Competition Ordinance, to allow those who aspire 
to be tour escorts to take courses either organised or recognised by 
the TIC, starting from 1 September this year. After taking the courses, 
they still need to pass the examination organised by the TIC. Details 
will be announced soon.

With the outbreak of Middle East Respiratory Syndrome (MERS) in 
South Korea since late May, the Security Bureau issued a red Outbound 
Travel Alert (OTA) on 9 June, and most of the travel agents operating South 
Korea tours cancelled tours heading for the country between 9 June and 15 
July. The MERS outbreak has drawn the public’s attention to the fact 
that travel health risk was not included in the original scope of the 
OTA System. It is worth praising that the Security Bureau decided 
to include public health risk in foreign countries in its OTA System 
after listening to the views of the trade and the public. It is hoped that 
the OTA System can become one of the most important guidelines for 

travellers and travel agents to assess various risks associated with travel. 
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